PERMANENT MISSION OF THE DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC OF TIMOR-LESTE TO
THE UNITED NATIONS OFFICE AND OTHER INTERNATIONAL
ORGANIZATIONS IN GENEVA

Working Group on the Universal Periodic Review 23™ Session
FEDERATED STATES OF MICRONESIA

Mr. President,

Timor-Leste warmly welcomes the members of the Delegation of the Federated States of
Micronesia and thanks them for their participation in the 23" Session of the UPR working group.

Timor-Leste acknowledges the enormous efforts and commitments set forth in the strategic
development plan 2004-2023, which outline key development sectors including climate change

awareness program and mitigation strategies.

While acknowledging the efforts made by the Government of Micronesia, Timor-Leste takes this
opportunity to make the following recommendations;

o To encourage the Government of Micronesia to develop a child-friendly centre for
disaster risk protection.

o To engage with the United Nations and development partners when technical support is
required.

o To continue improve its domestic laws in order to ensure its international legal
obligations in accordance with international norms and principles.

I thank you Mr. President.
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